Eye on the World July 29, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 29, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Staff titled "Over 1,000 IAF Reservists to End Voluntary Reserve Service" was posted at jpost.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Another 10,000 IDF Reservists Announce They Won't Serve Anymore" was posted at jpost.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu Recovering From Emergency Heart Operation as Demonstrations Rage Over Overhaul of the Judiciary" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Steve Hendrix titled "Israeli Government Votes to Limit Supreme Court Powers Amid Mass Protests" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "Washington Post Declares 'Trump-Like' PM Benjamin Netanyahu Israel's 'Biggest' Threat' was posted at breitbart.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz titled "Israeli Peaceful Protesters Put the Americans and French to Shame" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Israel Arrests 17 Suspects in Overnight West Bank Raids" was posted at jpost.com on July 24, 2023.

International censorship

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Macron Doubles Down on Censorship, Demands Ability to Impose 'Digital Public Order' During Unrest" was posted at breitbart.com on July 26, 2023.

WEF, WHO and UN – global intentions

• An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "The Disturbing Reality of the WHO's Global Surveillance Plans and How to Stop Them" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 25, 2023.

Covid – global "digital vaccine passports"

• An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Canada Budgeted Millions for 'Vaccine Passports' Until 2026; Memo Reveals" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.

Comments – Central Bank Digital Currencies

- An article by Nicholas Morgan titled "Putin Signs Digital Ruble Bill Into Law, Priming Russian CBDC for Launch" was posted at decrypt.co on July 24, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Marc Jones titled "Limited Support for Central Bank Digital Currencies in Global Investment Industry Survey" was posted at reuters.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article titled "Existential Threat? Why Some Banks Are Anxious About CBDCs" was posted at cointelegraph.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Abdulkarim Abdulwahab titled "Ripple Progresses With Montenegro CBDC Pilot Project" was posted at theoryptobasic.com on July 27, 2023.

Comments about international A.I.

- An article by Matthew Phelan titled "A Brain 'Living in the Matrix' Scientists Unveil \$600,000 Plan to Merge More Human Brain Cells With A.I. Funded by Australian Intelligence Agency" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "A Stunning Blonde (19) With Over 100,000 Social Media Followers (Milla Sofia) Is Taking Internet by Storm With Scantily Clad Portraits but Can You Tell What's Wrong With Her Photos? [She Is Purely a Creation of Artificial Intelligence]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Sexy A.I.-Generated Influencers Are Silently Swarming Social Media With Fake Names and Back-Stories With One Goal: Con Desperate Men" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Joe Biden repeatedly said - he didn't talk to Hunter about business

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Steven Nelson titled 'Joe Biden Sticking to Claim He and Hunter Biden Never Talked About Foreign Business; Psaki" was posted at nypost.com on April 5, 2022.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Joe Biden Is a Liar; He Knew" was posted at dailywire.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Jessica Chasmar, Lawrence Richard and Cameron Cawthorne titled "Biden's Narrative on Never Discussing Business Deals With Hunter Continues to Crumble" was posted at foxnews.com on July 25, 2023.

Goal posts shift – now White House claims Biden was never in business with Hunter

- An article by Ian Schwartz titled "Josh Holmes [Commenting on Fox News]: The Hunter Biden Overton Window Has Shifted From 'Never Talked Business' to 'Never in Business'" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Claims Biden 'Was Never in Business' With Hunter: [As Observers Notice] 'Goal Posts Shifted'" was posted at foxnews.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "How the White House Has Changed Its Story on Joe Biden's Involvement in Hunter's Shady Deals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Joe Biden Allegedly Interacted With Son's Clients More Than 200 Times" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 25, 2023.

Flashback – another Biden whooper

• An article by Diana Glebova titled "Flashback [to 2020]: Joe Biden Claimed Hunter Never Made Money From China" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 27, 2023.

"The View" – the ladies reveal their ignorance

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Ladies of 'The View' Claim Hunter Biden Is 'Being Weaponized to Hurt Joe' (Who Has 'Already Suffered So Much') and Slam Republicans for Witch Hunt Against First Son Who [They Say] 'Pleaded Guilty' [Hunter Was Planning to Plead 'Guilty' to Sweetheart Plea Deal, but Said 'Not Guilty']" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on

July 26, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Hunter Biden Pleads 'Not Guilty' to All Charges After Judge Refused to Sign Onto 'Sweetheart' Plea Deal" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.

Hunter Biden plea deal – gets modified

• An article by Brooke Singman titled "Hunter Biden Pleads 'Not Guilty' as Plea Deal Falls

Apart During Delaware Court Appearance" was posted at foxnews.com on July 26, 2023.

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Report: Plea Deal Would Have Given Hunter Biden Immunity 'In Perpetuity'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "[George Washington University Law Professor] Jonathan Turley Skewers DOJ After Hunter Biden Plea Deal Falls Apart: 'A Problem of Their Own Making'" was posted at foxnews.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Ian Schwartz titled "[George Washington University Law Professor Jonathan] Turley: Hunter Biden's Judge Raised Questions the White House Most Fears Was He a Foreign Agent? For What Purpose?" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Hunter Biden Pleads Not Guilty to All Charges and Is Still on the Hook for Deals With China and Ukraine After 'Sweetheart' Plea Deal on Tax and Gun Charges Dramatically Collapses in Delaware Court Drama" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Morgan Phillips and Geoff Earle titled "Speaker Kevin McCarthy Says Collapse of Hunter's Plea Deal Opens Door to More Charges: Republicans Say They Were Right All Along About 'Sweetheart' Agreement With Prosecutors' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Rob Crilly and Geoff Earle titled "Judge Tells Hunter He Has to Look for a Job as Part of the Conditions of His Release: President's Son Is Told to Refrain From Drugs and Alcohol and 'Actively Seek Employment' While He Waits for New Plea Deal to Be Approved" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Other Allegations Hunter Biden Faces as Prosecutors Warn He Could Be Charged With More Crimes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Wills Robinson titled "What Does Hunter's Collapsed Plea Deal Mean for Joe? President Could Be in Firing Line Over Son's Deals With China and Ukraine That Republicans Say He Was Involved In" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

• An article by Josh Boswell titled "Fiery Emails From Hunter Biden's Lawyer After Being Accused of Playing 'Desperate Tricks' to Hide Incriminating Information Are Revealed – as First Son's 'Sweetheart' Plea Deal Falls Apart" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

- An article by Meghan McCain titled "When Hunter's Shady Plea Deal Collapsed, So Did the Wall of Silence Protecting the President and You Know Joe's in Trouble When Even the Liberal Media Lapdogs Start Barking" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "'On the Same Team': DOJ Exposed for Colluding With Hunter Biden's Legal Team" was posted at townhall.com on July 27, 2023.

Biden family business

- A report titled "Hearing Wrap Up: IRS Whistleblowers Expose How Bidens Were Treated Differently" was posted at oversight.house.gov on July 19, 2023.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Politico [Media Outlet] Praises Joe Biden's European Wardrobe While Ignoring Allegations of Bribery" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Media Blackout: Corporate Media Ignore Hunter Biden Revelations" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Media Spins Up Bogus Talking Point to Dismiss FBI's Biden Bribery Document" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "[James] Comer Believes Joe Biden Sold 'Access to Our Enemies for Decades'" was posted at townhall.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Reese Gorman titled "Hunter Biden Investigation: [James] Comer Says He Doesn't Want a Special Counsel Appointed" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "'No Reason Why This Would Be Withheld': Jonathan Turley Lays Out Why Biden Bribery Document Should Be Taken Seriously" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Bedford titled "Hunter Biden Investigation: Here Are the Leads Congress Can Follow After Whistleblower Testimony" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Breitbart's [Emma-Jo] Morris: Government Institutions Have 'Zero Credibility' After Hunter Biden Laptop Story" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.

• An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "[Nancy] Pelosi Claims She Has 'Respect for Whistleblowers' Despite Dismissing Testimony as 'Ridiculous Clown Show'" was posted at foxnews.com on July 23, 2023.

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Hunter Biden Called Joe at Least 24 Times ['and Put Him on Speaker Phone to Associates'] During Business Meetings With Clients When His Father was VP; First Son's Ex-Best Friend Will Tell Congress" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Burisma Lobbyists Recommended by Hunter Biden Didn't Disclose Over \$400,000 in Payments; Testimony Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Trump Slams Senate Republicans for Going Soft on Biden After 'All These Horrible Revelations' (Including Up to \$40 Million in Foreign Payments to His Family) That Are Being 'Undeniably Proven' in the House" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Almost a Panic Setting In': [George Washington University Law Professor Jonathan] Turley Says Democrats, Media Have No 'Maneuvering Room' Over Biden Scandals" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Noah Rothman titled "Democrats Don't Know How to Handle Biden Corruption Allegations" was posted at national review.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Former Biden Lawyer [Alexander Mackler] Served With Assistant Delaware Prosecutor Who Allegedly Froze 'Big Guy' Probe" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "The Ties That Blind: Biden Family Friend Reportedly Worked for Prosecutor When Hunter Probe Began" was posted at dailywire.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by editors titled "The Jaw-Dropping Hunter Biden Investigation Revelations" was posted at national review.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Kevin McCarthy Says Biden Bribery Accusations Are 'Rising to the Level of Impeachment Inquiry'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Peter Schweizer [President of the Government Accountability Institute]: We're Seeing the End of Joe Biden's Career" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Major Democrat Donor [Elizabeth Hirsh Haftali] Bought Hunter's Art, Named to Prestigious Commission by Joe Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Thank You, Hunter Biden [Because Your Carelessness Opened the Door to People Seeing the Biden Family Behavior]" was posted at townhall.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Hunter Biden Reveals the Full Extent of His Drug and Alcohol Use: President's Addict Son Reveals He Has Been to Rehab 6 Times in the Last 20 Years During Dramatic Court Appearance" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Jim Geraghty titled "Painting a Portrait of Corruption Around the Bidens" was posted at national review.comon July 26, 2023.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez titled "Jill Biden's Ex-Husband (Who Claims She Cheated on Him) Slams 'Biden Crime Family' for Targeting Trump Despite Hunter's 'Tax Crimes' and Brands President 'Dangerous'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Covid - censorship

• An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "China Publishes Then Deletes Official Covid Data Indicating Over 1 Million More Deaths Than Reported" was posted at just thenews.com on July 23, 2023.

Origin of covid

• An article by John Ely titled "Hugely Influential Paper ['Proximal Origin'] That Killed Covid Lab Leak Theory Months Into Pandemic Should Be Retracted Because It Is 'Misleading' – Coalition of Experts Demand" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Jacinda Ardern – covid tyrant to Harvard censorship

- An article by Frank Wright titled "New Zealand's Former Covid Tyrant Jacinda Ardern Appointed to Censorship Role at Harvard" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 25, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2020, an article by Luke Malpass and Thomas Coughlan titled "'Saint Jacinda' Ardern's Lockdown Has Not Silenced Her Critics" was posted at smh.com.au (Sydney Morning Herald) on April 26, 2020.
- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Nick Perry titled "New Zealand to Enter [Nationwide] Lockdown After Single [Covid] Case Found" was posted at apnews.com on Aug. 17, 2021.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Tess McClure titled "New Zealand PM

Jacinda Ardern Shrugs Off Car Chase by Anti-Vaccination Protesters" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 25, 2022.

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Tess McClure titled "Anti-Covid Vaccine Mandate Protesters Chase New Zealand's Jacinda Ardern Outside School" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Tess McClure titled "Threats Against Jacinda Ardern Nearly Tripled [Because of a Backlash Against Vaccinations]" was posted at theguardian.com on June 12, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Nick Perry titled "New Zealand Removes Most Covid Rules [Including Mask and Vaccine Mandates] as Cases Wane" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 12, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Matthew Brockett titled "Jacinda Ardern's Feted Covid Response Could Yet Be Her Undoing" was posted at bloomberg.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2023, a Reuters article by Praveen Menon titled "Jacinda Ardern Leaves Mixed Legacy [Praised Internationally, but Extremely Unpopular at Home Mainly Due to Nationwide Lockdown Over a Single Infection]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Damien Cave titled "How Covid's Bitter Divisions Tarnished a Liberal Icon" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 19, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Daniel Hannan titled "Jacinda Ardern's Downfall [in New Zealand] Is the Latest Sign Voters Are Finally Starting to Regret Lockdowns" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Jan. 21, 2023.
- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Tess McClure titled "Jacinda Ardern Becomes a Dame [the Female Equivalent of the Title 'Sir'] as New Zealand Honors Former PM [Despite Her Controversial Service During the Covid Pandemic]" was posted at the guardian.com on June 4, 2023.

Climate change – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at

breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

• Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "E.U. Official [Frans Timmermans] Sees 'Contradiction' Between China's Climate Aims and Love of Coal" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.

International electric vehicles

• An article by Jon Brodkin titled "Tesla Exaggerated EV Range So Much That Drivers Thought Cars Were Broken" was posted at arstechnica.com on July 27, 2023.

More international climate change

- A video and an article by Nick Arama titled "Watch: American Golfer [Billy Horschel] Helps Shut Down Climate Activists to Cheers at British Open" were posted at redstate.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Becca Lower titled "International Monetary Fund Cancels Speech by Nobel Prize Winner in Physics [Dr. John Clauser] After He Expressed Wrong-Think on Climate Change" was posted at redstate.com on July 22, 2023.

International gender outlook

- An article by Matt Murphy titled "Russian Parliament Bans Gender Reassignment Surgery for Trans People" was posted at bbc.com on July 14, 2023.
- An article by Alexander Demyanchuk titled "Putin Signs Gender Reassignment Ban Into Law" was posted at themoscowtimes.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Miss Italy Beauty Pageant Bans Biological Males From Competition" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Alexander Butler titled "'They Have to Be a Woman From Birth': Miss Italy [Beauty Pageant] Defends Decision to Ban Trans Women From Competing Saying It 'Will Not Jump on the Glittery Bandwagon of Trans Activism'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 23, 2023.
- A video and an article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Watch: Oli London [Influencer Who

Underwent 32 Surgeries to Transition From a White Male to a Korean Female] Says China Uses TikTok to Manipulate and Weaken Young Minds With Trans Ideology" were posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.

- An article by James Reynolds titled "BBC Forced to Apologize to Morocco's Captain for 'Inappropriate' Question at Women's World Cup After Reporter Asks What Life Was Like for Her 'Gay Players' in Strict Anti-LGBT Country" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Summers titled "Namibia Passes Ban on Same-Sex 'Marriage' as More African Countries Push Back on LGBT Agenda" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Leftists Panic Now That UK Teachers Can't Hide Kids' Gender Confusion From Parents" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Stephen Kokx titled "Hungary's Viktor Orban Slams EU for Rejecting 'Christian Heritage' [and] Embracing LGBT Ideology" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Joel Gehrke titled "Zelensky Blames Western Aid Delays for Giving Russia Time to Fortify" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "U.S. Failed to Track All Military Aid to Ukraine as Criminal Gangs Stole Guns, Ammo From Front-Lines" was posted at dailywire.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by James Callery titled "Fresh Humiliation for Putin as He Faces Poor Turnout by African Leaders at Key Russian Summit Days After He Quit Ukraine Grain Deal and Bombed Black Sea Ports" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Louis Knuffke titled "Pope Francis Proposes to Meet Russian Orthodox Patriarch Kirill in Moscow: Report" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Victorious Ukrainian Fencing Star Refuses to Shake Hands With Russian Opponent and Is Then Disqualified After Rival Stages Sulking Hour-Long Protest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Comments about NATO

- An article by Solange Reyner titled "Putin Warns Poland: Aggression Against Belarus Means Aggression Against Russia" was posted at newsmax.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Fred Fleitz titled "How Promising NATO Membership to Ukraine Could

Lead to World War III" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Frank Wright titled "Is Europe Finally Seeking to Take the Reigns of NATO Away From U.S. Neocons?" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.

Follow-up comments – about Russian mutiny

- An article by Eric Mack titled "Analysts: Putin 'Coup-Proof' With Bolstered Security" was posted at newsmax.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by David Averre titled "Wagner Chief Prigozhin 'Is Pictured at Russia-Africa Summit in St. Petersburg' Weeks After Leading Armed Rebellion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Comment about nuclear plant

• An article by Mike Brest titled "UN Nuclear Watchdog Finds Anti-Personnel Mines Near Zaporizhzhia Power Plant" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 25, 2023.

Comments about Russia and China

- An article by John Hayward titled "China and Russia Begin Joint Naval Exercise in Sea of Japan" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Anne Sharp, Sergey Panov and Douglas Busvine titled "China Secretly Sends Enough Gear to Russia to Equip an Army" was posted at politico.eu on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "China, Russia Get First Invites to North Korea Since Pandemic" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.

Comments about China

- An article by Rep. Mike Gallagher titled "The Chinese Communist Party Is Rewriting the Bible" was posted at foxnews.com on July 17, 2023.
- An article by Tina Ramirez titled "China Has Hit a New Low Rewriting the Bible" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Professor Edward Luttwak titled "The Clue China Is Preparing for War [Is Their Effort to Rapidly Increase the Supply of Arable Land to Feed Their People in the Event That Their Ports Are Cut Off From Incoming Food]" was posted at unherd.com on July 19, 2023.
- An article by Yun Sun titled "Why China Won't Talk With America's Military [Because Beijing Sees Silence as Leverage]" was posted at foreignaffairs.com on July 21, 2023.

• An article by Frances Martel titled "Chinese Mystery Packages Flood South Korea" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Austin Bay titled "Confronting China's Rising Strength on the Seas" was posted at creators.com on July 26, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by John Hayward titled "China: Stopping Taiwanese Presidential Frontrunner [William Lai] From Visiting U.S. Is Top 'Priority'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by David Averre titled "China Deploys Fighter Jets and Bombers as Taiwan Kicks Off War Games Aimed at Preparing for a Beijing Invasion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

Comments about Israel and Iran

- An article by Salem Alketbi titled "Israel and Iran Are Engaged in a Shadow War" was posted at jpost.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran Claims to Arrest 'Terrorist Zionist' Network Linked to Mossad" was posted at jpost.com on July 25, 2023.

More comments about Iran

- An article by Jon Gambrell titled "Iran Gives 'Detailed Answers' to UN Inspectors Over 2 Sites Where Manmade Uranium Particles Found" was posted at apnews.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "U.S. F-35 Fighters Arrive in Middle East to Deter Iran, Assist Mission in Syria" was posted at foxnews.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Mehrzad Kohanrouz titled "Iran Protests: Return of Morality Police Met by Defiance" was posted at bbc.com on July 27, 2023.
- An article by Sayantani Biswas titled "Iranian Chess Player Sara Khadem Banned From Home for Not Wearing Hijab, Gets Spanish Citizenship" was posted at livemint.com on July 27, 2023.

More comments about Saudi Arabia

• An article by Julian Borger titled "US-Saudi Talks Amid Reports of Far-Reaching Diplomatic Plan for Middle East" was posted at theguardian.com on July 27, 2023.

• An article by Aamer Madhani titled "Biden Dispatches Top Adviser [Jake Sullivan] for Talks With Saudi Crown Prince on Normalizing Relations With Israel" was posted at apnews.com on July 27, 2023.

Comments about Italy

- An article by Staff titled "[Italian Premier Giorgia] Meloni Blames Western Arrogance for Failure to Stop Mass Migration as She Leads EU-Africa Summit" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Italy Hosts Major Migration Conference With Middle East States" was posted at jpost.com on July 24, 2023.

Comments about India

- An article by John Hayward titled "Christian Woman Gang-Raped and Paraded Naked in India: 'The Police Were There With the Mob'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "India: Women Storm Lawmakers' House After Nude Gang-Rape Victim Video Goes Viral" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Far-Left President of Chile: It's 'Necessary to Diversify' the Economy Away From China" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "19,000 People Evacuated From Greek Island of Rhodes as Wildfires Continue" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Pranav Harish titled "[Great White] Shark Attack at Gnarabup Beach [in Western Australia]: Surfer Swam 656 Yards Back to Shore After He Was Bitten on the Leg by Predator in Margaret River Region, South of Perth" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Brazil: [Leftist President] Lula Limits Gun Rights by Decree, Hoping for a 'Disarmed Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Ecuador Declares State of Emergency After Violent Crime Wave Claims Local Mayor" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Miriam Kuepper titled "Singapore Prepares to Execute First Woman in Nearly 20 Years for Trafficking 30 Grams of Heroin" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

• An article by David Averre titled "Sweden Is in a 'Serious Situation' With a 'Heightened Threat' of Terror Attacks After Koran Burning Stunt That Enraged the Muslim World; Says Country's Security Service" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

- An article by Lauren Haughey titled "The Sunniest Place on Earth [Is the Chainantor Plateau in Chile] Where the Radiation Is So Intense It's Like Standing on Venus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Photos Reveal Large Illegal Crossings of Goods at Mexico's Southern Border [With Guatemala]" was posted at breitbart.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Ferocious Storms Hammer Europe as Italy Is Hit by 'Apocalyptic' Super-Cell and Deadly 135 mph Tornado Lashes Switzerland While Wildfires Rage Near Southern Holiday Hot Spots" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

"Sound of Freedom"

- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "'Sound of Freedom' Producer on Beating Hollywood: Disney, Netflix, Amazon Rejected Us" was posted at breitbart.com on July 19, 2023.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "'Sound of Freedom' Producer Eduardo Verastegui Reveals Disney Demanded Money After They Passed on the Film [and the Haggling About Money Delayed the Release of the Movie for a Year]" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on July 20, 2023.
- An article by Shannon Bond titled "QAnon Supporters Are Promoting 'Sound of Freedom' [Since the Story About Former Federal Agent Tim Ballard Talks About Issues That Some People Call 'Conspiracy Theories']" was posted at npr.org on July 19, 2023.
- An article by Megan Brock titled "Why Media Outlets Want You to Think a Hit Movie About Child Sex Trafficking Is Linked to QAnon [Because the Corporate Media Does Not Like the Success of This Conservative Venture]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "'Sound of Freedom' Thunders Past \$100 Million at the Box Office and Edges Out Tom Cruise's 'Mission Impossible' on Wednesday Despite Being Dismissed as QAnon Conspiracy Fodder" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Madison McQueen titled "'Sound of Freedom' Exposes a Second Injustice

Americans Are Blissfully Unaware Of' [Namely That Victims Are Often Exploited by Family Members Or Someone Close to Them]' was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Comments – open defiance of SCOTUS

- An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Tyranny of the Minority: Liberal Law Professors Urge Biden to Defy the Courts and the Public" was posted at thehill.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Jim Thompson titled "Leftists Law Professors Openly Call for Biden to Go Full Tyrant and Defy the Constitution and SCOTUS" was posted at redstate.com on July 23, 2023.
- An open letter by Aaron Belkin and Mark Tushnet titled "An Open Letter to the Biden Administration on Popular Constitutionalism [Proposing That a President Can Ignore a Ruling of the Supreme Court and Then Let the Ballot Box Demonstrate If the Public Supports the President Over the Supreme Court]" was posted at balkin.blogspot.com on July 19, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by James McCandless titled "Privacy Concerns Aren't Keeping Automakers From Selling Massive Amounts of Your Data" was posted at newsweek.com on Oct. 27, 2021.
- An article by Rebecca Beitsch titled "FBI Improperly Used Section 702 Surveillance Powers on U.S. Senator" was posted at thehill.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Continues to Break the Rules': FBI Improperly Searched Surveillance Data on Senator; Court Documents Reveal" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 22, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Katelyn Richardson titled "Censorship Case Involving State Collusion With Social Media Companies Could Be Heard by the Supreme Court" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "Robert F. Kennedy Jr. Calls Government Censorship 'License for Any Atrocity'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Democrats Are Becoming the Censorship Party" was posted at townhall.com on July 26, 2023.

Comments about free speech

• Looking back to June 2023, an article by Ann Atkinson titled "I Paid for Free Speech at

Arizona State [University – When 39 of the 47 Faculty Condemned Her Organizing an Event Featuring Charlie Kirk and 'Dennis Prager]" was posted at wsj.com on June 19, 2023.

- An article by Dennis Prager titled "The 34 Professors Who Protested My Speaking at Arizona State University" was posted at townhall.com on July 18, 2023.
- A video titled "Dennis Prager Speaks Out Against Arizona State University Faculty Who Labeled Him a 'Puveyor of Hate'" was posted at youtube.com on July 19, 2023.
- A video titled "Dennis Prager Testifies at Arizona State Legislature on ASU Censorship" was posted at youtube.com on July 20, 2023.
- An article by Caroline Downy titled "Free Speech Crisis at Arizona State University: Event Manager [Ann Atkinson] Fired After Booking Dennis Prager Urges State Board of Regents to Intervene" was posted at national review.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Dennis Prager titled "Pew Research: Democrats Value Free Speech Far Less Than Republicans" was posted at townhall.com on July 25, 2023.

Comments about A.I.

- An article by Matt O'Brien and Zeke Miller titled "Amazon, Google, Meta, Microsoft and Other Tech Firms Agree to A.I. Safeguards Set by the White House" was posted at apnews.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Grayson Quay titled "Conservatives Should Side With Whiny, Liberal Actors in the Hollywood Strike [Because A.I. Is the Enemy of All Humanity]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 21, 2023.

Comments about Twitter and Threads

• An article by Mike Gunzelman titled "Mark Zuckerberg's 'Threads' Has Already Seen a Drop of 70% of Daily Users" was posted at outkick.com on July 22, 2023.

Comments about U.S. military

- An article by Lara Seligman, Alexander Ward and Paul McLeary titled "Inside Biden's Decision to Nominate the First Female Joint Chief [Admiral Lisa Franchetti as Navy's Top Officer]" was posted at politico.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Rick Moran titled "Biden Overrules Pentagon and Names a Female Admiral [Lisa Franchetti] to Head the Navy [and to Be the First Female Member of the Joint Chiefs of Staff]" was posted at pjmedia.com on July 22, 2023.

• An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Nicole Gee's Family Had to Fund-Raise Money in Order to Fly Slain Marine [One of 13 Service Members Who Died at Kabul Airport in 2021] to Arlington [Cemetery]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Soldier Bowe Bergdahl (Who Was Captured and Tortured by the Taliban) Has Conviction for Desertion Thrown Out by Federal Judge" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

Comments about climate change

- An article by David Ng titled "[Actress] Jamie Lee Curtis Rants About Global Warming at [San Diego] Comic-Con" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by David Blackmon titled "Climate Alarmists Are Finally Saying the Quiet Part Out Loud in Their Agenda [Politicizing Weather and Conditioning Citizens to Accept a Downgraded Quality of Life]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Sammy Roth titled "Would an Occasional Blackout Help Solve Climate Change?" was posted at latimes.com on July 20, 2023.
- An article by Jack Welch titled "[LA Times Says] Accept Deadly Blackouts to Fight 'Climate Change'" was posted at thenational pulse.com on July 25, 2023.

Green energy - versus coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "'Catastrophic Consequences': Top U.S. Grid Official [Mark Christie] Sounds the Alarm on Coal and Gas Power Plant Closures" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 13, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel – SCOTUS reinstates gas pipeline

• An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Supreme Court Reinstates Major Gas Pipeline in Blow to Environmental Groups" was posted at foxnews.com on July 27, 2023.

Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Tiny Town of Magnolia (Sitting on Multi-Billion-Dollar Gold Mine of Precious Metals) Is Set to Become Epicenter of EV and Mobile Battery Boom" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Ohio and Indiana Want Automated Semi Trucks Rolling Down I-70" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Ward Clark titled "New Data Shows Hot Weather Devastating for the Endurance of Electric Vehicles" was posted at redstate.com on July 22, 2023.

Comments – central bank digital currencies

• An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "House Member [Warren Davidson of Ohio] Urges Congress to 'Criminalize' CBDCs: 'Tool of Coercion and Control' "was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 25, 2023.

Taxes

• An article by Jonathan Williams and Nick Stark titled "Tax Relief Is Coming to Millions of Red-State Residents" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Inflation

- An article by Elizabeth Heckman titled "Experts Astonished by Biden's Boasting on Economy: 'What Kind of World Does He Think He's Living In?' "was posted at foxnews.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by John Carney titled "Sticky Inflation and Slumping Growth Plague Economy in July: S&P Global [Credit-Rating Agency]" was posted at breitbart.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "UPS-Teamsters Deal Threatens to Keep Inflation Elevated" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Tilly Armstrong and Helena Kelly titled "Interest Rates Soar to Highest Level Since 2001" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

Finances

• An article by Staff titled "New Job Numbers Prove Red-State Policies Are the Way to Go" was posted at nypost.com on July 23, 2023.

- An article by Neil Munro titled "Biden Invites More Foreign Graduates to Take Ordinary White Collar Jobs" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Aviation Industry Is Short 32,000 Pilots, Mechanics and Air Traffic Controllers [After Reductions Because of the Covid Pandemic]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Delays, Cancellations Could Plague Airline Industry for 10 Years: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Lillian Gissen titled "'Entire' Philadelphia Neighborhood Goes on Sale for \$7 Million (Complete With 35 Single-Family Homes) Sparking Furious Debate Over What Will Happen to Occupants If New Owner Snaps It Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Meghan Blonder titled "Bernie [Sanders'] Minimum Wage Bill Would Kill 1.7 Million Jobs and Decimate Restaurant Industry; Report" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 26, 2023.

Citizens moving to different states

• An article by Megan Henney titled "Moving to Texas From New York Can Save Some Americans \$250,000" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 20, 2023.

Gift of life – medical breakthrough

• An article by Emily Joshu titled "The Gift of Life: Medical Breakthrough as Baby Boy in Alabama Becomes 'First in the World' to Be Born to a Mom With a Transplanted Womb She Received From Organ Donor" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

Comments – **pro-life**

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Priest Urges Catholics to Pray, Fast, Vote Against 'Extreme' Proposal to Enshrine Abortion in Ohio Constitution" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.

Comments – pro-abortion

• An article by Matt Lamb titled "Abortion Supporters Body-Slam, Throw Coffee on Pro-Life Sidewalk Counselors Outside DC Planned Parenthood" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 24, 2023.

• An article by Kristina Wong titled "Study: Democrat Support for Violence to Coerce Members of Congress, Restore Federal Right to Abortion Rises" was posted at breitbart.com on July 26, 2023.

Planned Parenthood – defends sexual deviance

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Abortion Giant Planned Parenthood Defends Sexual Deviance: 'Don't Kink Shame' "was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2023.

Transgender – state news

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Sonja Shaw [President of the Board of Education of Chino Valley]: California Has No Right to Stop Parental Notification on Transgenderism" was posted at breitbart.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "University of Texas Hosts 'LGBTQ' Allyship Training, Warns of 'Heterosexual Privilege'" was posted at dailywire.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Colorado Summer Camp Will House Trans Adults in Kids' Cabins Without Telling Parents If They Ask" was posted at dailywire.com on July 25, 2023.

Transgender - school news

• An article by Will Potter titled "[Chino Valley] California School Superintendent Is Thrown Out of [Board] Meeting After Opposing New Rule Forcing Teachers to Notify Parents If a Student Asks to Identify as a Different Gender" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 21, 2023.

Transgender – professional sports

- An article by Mark Harris titled "Megan Rapinoe Saying She'd Openly Welcome a Trans Player on the USWNT Show's She's a Naive Narcissist" was posted at outkick.com on July 10, 2023.
- An article by Amber Harding titled "Former Champion Gymnast [Jennifer Sey] Says Megan Rapinoe Is 'Denying Reality' on Trans Athletes Issue" was posted at outkick.com on July 22, 2023.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "[Missouri] Senator Josh Hawley: Left Pushing Gender Ideology on Children Is 'Latest Frontier' of Attacks on Nuclear Family" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "[Comedian] Dave Chappelle Launches Nationwide Arena Tour After Trans Mob Tried to Cancel Him" was posted at breitbart.com on July 26, 2023.

Boycotting Bud Light

• An article by Andrew Powell titled "Bud Light Tried to Celebrate the NFL's New Season; They Were Met With Angry Americans" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Embracing ESG and DEI

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Maxine Waters: ESG Is 'Inevitable . . . We Have to Do It in Order to Save This Planet' 'Everyone Is Going to Have to Participate'" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 14, 2023.
- An article by Christian Datoc titled "Biden: 'Critical' That Diversity Is 'Reflected at Every Level' of the Military" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Helen Raleigh titled "DEI Jobs Are Drying Up, but Colleges Keep Pushing Diversity Studies" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 26, 2023.

Rejecting ESG and DEI

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rep. [Byron] Donalds: 'I Was an Investment Adviser, I Did the Job' Here's Why 'I Would Never Invest My Clients in ESG Funds'" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 18, 2023.
- An article by Te-Ping Chen and Lauren Weber titled "The Rise and Fall of the Chief Diversity Officer" was posted at wsj.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Companies Are Throwing Thousands of Diversity Officers Overboard" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "DEI Kills Careers: Texas A&M President [Katherine Banks] Resigns Amid Fallout From Failed Hiring of Woke Journalism Professor" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Catherine Yang titled "Political Backlash Is Upsetting Corporate Enthusiasm for ESG, DEI; Survey Suggests" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 23, 2023.

• An article by Josh Hammer titled "Following Affirmative Action's Demise, Slay the DEI Leviathan" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Illegal immigration – constitutional duty

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

Illegal immigration – comments about sending migrants to other states

• An article by Landon Mion titled "Fifth Bus of Migrants Arrives in Los Angeles From Texas" was posted at foxnews.com on July 23, 2023.

Illegal immigration – in January, government suggested migrants in citizens' homes

- Looking back to January 2023, a press release by Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken titled "Launch of Welcome Corps Private Sponsorship of Refugees" was posted at state.gov on Jan 19, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Sam Faddis titled "Wonder Where All These Immigrants Are Going to Live? Your Spare Bedroom Apparently [After the State Department Kicked Off 'the Welcome Corps]" was posted at andmagazine.com on April 18, 2023.

Illegal immigration - Eric Adams repeated the idea of migrants in citizens' homes

• Looking back to June, an article by Emma Campbell titled "NYC Mayor [Eric] Adams Says It's His 'Vision' to Eventually House Migrants in New Yorkers' Private Homes" was posted at mrctv.org on June 6, 2023.

More comments – illegal immigration

- An article by John Binder titled "Illegal Alien (Wanted by Interpol for Murder in El Salvador) Captured Years After Obama's DHS Freed Him Into U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Sanctuary State California Governor Gavin Newsom to Spend \$4.5 Million on Lawyers for Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Sanctuary City Los Angeles Protects Nearly 800 Criminal Illegal Aliens From Deportation in 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Tom Ozimek titled Texas's Border Crackdown Bears Fruit: 422 Million Lethal Fentanyl Doses Seized, More Than 31,000 Criminals Arrested" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 22, 2023.

• An article by Neil Munro titled "Investors: Biden's Mass Migration Inflates Americans' Housing Costs" was posted at breitbart.com on July 22, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "The Texas-Biden War Is Proof That the Border Madness Is Far From Over" was posted at nypost.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "Illegal Alien Convicted of Beheading Girlfriend Found [Is] Found Not Guilty Due to Mental Illness" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden's DHS Puts Fewer Than 2-in-10 Migrants Into Deportation Proceedings After Releasing Them Into U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by John Solomon titled "Biden Has a Border Terrorism Problem as Encounters With Flagged Aliens Explode Ninefold" was posted at just thenews.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Smugglers Caught Using Fake Border Patrol Truck to Sneak in Migrants" was posted at dailywire.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "DHS Deputy: Biden's Border Policy Expands Cartels' Wealth and Reach" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Matt Gaetz Issues Bill to End Nation's Anchor Baby Policy for Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Matt Gaetz Grills DHS Chief Mayorkas: Illegal Aliens Getting 'Disney Fast Pass Into the Country' [a Reference to Disney World's Program That Allows Attendees to Skip Lines at the Theme Park]" was posted at breitbart.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Tom McClintock [From California]: Biden's DHS Adds Illegal Alien Population to U.S. [That Is] the Size of Nebraska and Hawaii" was posted at breitbart.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Republicans Slam Mayorkas for Not Disclosing Deportation Data: Hasn't 'Shared Anything Useful'" was posted at justthenews.com on July 27, 2023.

Comments about voting

- An article by Greg Bishop titled "Watchdog: Nearly 800,000 Inactive Registrants in Illinois Voter Rolls" was posted at justthenews.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Deroy Murdock titled "Republicans Should Fight Tooth and Nail to Reverse

Democrats' Assault on Election Integrity" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 23, 2023.

• An article by Natalia Mittelstadt titled "Democratic Law Firm [Elias Law Group] Argues Mail Boxes 'Unsecure' for Voting – in Suit Pushing for Ballot Drop Boxes" was posted at justthenews.com on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Arjun Singh titled "Trump Endorses RNC's Early Voting and Ballot Harvesting Strategy for 2024" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 26, 2023.

Increasing violence

- A video and an article by Amy Furr titled "Watch: Florida Man . . . Allegedly Beats Up 63-Year-Old Over Theater Seats" were posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Sara Higdon titled "Random Violent Crime Skyrockets in DC [Up 36%]" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Simonson titled "Mexican Consulate Warns Citizens About Rising Crime in D.C." was posted at freebeacon.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Moment Naked Woman Opens Fire on Drivers After Police Chase on San Francisco's Bay Bridge" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Horrific Moment San Francisco Cops Fatally Shoot 'Gun-Wielding, Mentally Ill' Man in Latest Tragedy to Unfold on Bay Area Streets" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Soaring theft

- An article by Sara Higdon titled "Crime Skyrockets in DC, Robberies Up 59%" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Bryan Jung titled "Auto Thefts Skyrocket in Cities Across the United States" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Lowe's Worker [in Rincon, Georgia] Brutally Beaten After She Tried to Stop 3 Shoplifters [Who Were Stealing \$2,100 Worth of Merchandise] Gets Fired" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "'Encourages People to Steal': Leo Terrell Goes Scorched Earth on Democrats for 'Allowing' Crime Spike" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "CNN Gets a Reality Check on San Francisco's

Shoplifting Problem [as the Network Witnessed Three Thefts in the Span of 30 Minutes]" was posted at townhall.com on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "Burlington Store in Sacramento Is Raided by Trio of Female Shoplifters Who Make Very Slow Getaway Pushing Shopping Carts Filled With Stolen Booty" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

- An article by James Gordon titled "Furious San Francisco Sandwich Shop Owner Is Left With Huge Gash Across His Head and a Black Eye After Being Punched in the Face by a 'Homeless Man' Urinating on His Trash" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2023.
- An article by Mairead Eloridi titled "Denver's Homeless Population Spiked Over 30% in One Year; Annual Count Finds" was posted at dailywire.com on July 25, 2023.

Government action – seeking gun control

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Zachary Rogers titled "Mass Shootings Happen Because Americans Are 'Slaves' to the Constitution [Which Was Written by 'a Tiny Group of White Slave-Owning Men']; MSNBC Guest [Georgetown Law Professor Rosa Brooks] Says [on MSNBC Show Hosted by Joy Reid]" was posted at abcnews.com on July 6, 2022.

Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Texas Shooting Over Stolen Car Leaves Suspected Thief Dead, Accomplice Injured and Robbery Victim in the Hospital" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Black lives matter corporation – seeds of Marxism

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Aaron Steinbuch titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Describes Herself as 'Trained Marxist'" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.

Crimes against black citizens

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Black Man Who Says He Was Elected Mayor [in 2020] of Alabama Town [Newbern] Files Federal Lawsuit Claiming White Leaders Are Blocking Him From Role" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 23, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Rich Liberal Suburbs [of Scarsdale and Port Chester Just North of New York City] Use Invisible 'Border Wall' [Zoning Laws] to Keep Out Poor Minorities; Report Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Comments about police mistakes

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Shocking Moment Circleville [Ohio] Police Dog Brutally Mauls Black Trucker Jadarrius Rose With His Hands Up After Police Chase in Ohio for a Missing Mud Flap" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 23, 2023.

- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Ohio Cop Is Fired After Footage Showed Him Unleash K-9 on Unarmed Black Trucker With His Hands Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "New Mexico Cop (Who 'Roughed Up' a Mentally Disabled Man Struggling to Use the Self-Checkout at Target) Is Fired and Charged With Battery and False Imprisonment" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

Pandemic preparedness office

• An article by Charles Kim titled "White House Launches Pandemic Preparedness Office" was posted at newsmax.com on July 21, 2023.

Covid censorship

• An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "JPMorgan Chase Debanks Dr. Mercola's Business, Including Employees and Their Family Members [Believed to Be Due to His Opposition to the Mainstream Covid Narrative]" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.

Covid deaths – over-counted

• An article by Ari Hoffman titled "New York Times Quietly Admits Covid Deaths Were Over-Counted by 'Almost One-Third'" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 23, 2023.

Comments about Peter Hotez

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Dylan Housman titled "Scientist [Dr. Peter Hotez] Who Blasted Lab-Leak 'Conspiracy' Theory Funded Wuhan Lab Research, Didn't Disclose [It to a Commission]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 10, 2022.
- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Ryan King and Richard Pollina titled "[Podcaster] Joe Rogan Challenges [Vaccine 'Expert'] Dr. Peter Hotez to Debate Anti-Vaxxer RFK Jr. on His Podcast' was posted at nypost.com on June 18, 2023.
- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Andrew Powell titled "'Would Mop This Bum': [NFL Star Quarterback] Aaron Rodgers Wants to See Covid-19 Vaccine Debate Between RFK and Peter Hotez" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 22, 2023.

• An article by Kay Smythe titled "Peter Hotez Reaches New Levels of Self-Parody in Cringe Tweet [Warning About a Covid Bump From Barbie and Oppenheimer]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Rejecting covid vaccine

- An article by Patrick Delaney titled "Rapper Ice Cube Tells Tucker Carlson Why He Gave Up \$9 Million Rather Than Take the Covid Jab" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Christian Toto titled "[Rapper] Ice Cube on Refusing Covid Jab: 'It Wasn't Ready'" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on July 26, 2023.

Ivermectin

• An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "RFK Jr. Demolishes Sean Hannity's Suggestion That Ivermectin Isn't Effective Against Covid" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023.

Has mRNA been added to your food?

• An article by Staff titled "They Are Lying to You! Dr. [Peter] McCullough Sounds the Alarms on mRNA in Your Food" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2023.

Covid vaccines

• An article by Faith Bugenhagen titled "Covid-19 on the Rise Amid Low Vaccination Rates" was posted at houstonpress.com on July 27, 2023.

LeBron James son – survives cardiac arrest

- An article by Christian Oliver titled "Sports World Rallies Around Bronny James (18) After His Cardiac Arrest as Parents LeBron and Savannah Thank Medical Staff for Their Incredible Work and Dedication" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Bronny James Was 'Briefly Unconscious' After Cardiac Arrest as 'Well-Trained USC Staff Fought to Revive Him While Waiting for an Ambulance" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 27, 2023.

Cardiac arrest probably not due to vaccine – but questioning it is not conspiracy theory

- An article by Nikki McCann Ramirez titled "Elon Musk Uses Bronny James' Cardiac Arrest to Spread [What Some Media Ignorantly Label As] Anti-Vax Conspiracy Theory" was posted at rollingstone.com on July 25, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2022, a government article titled "Myocarditis and

Pericarditis" was posted at cdc.gov on Sept. 27, 2022. The website wrote: "CDC and its partners are actively monitoring reports of myocarditis and pericarditis after Covid-19 vaccination."

- Looking back to March 2023, a government article titled "Myocarditis and Pericarditis Considerations" was posted at cdc.gov on March 23, 2023. The website wrote: "Evidence from multiple monitoring systems in the United States and around the globe support a casual association between mRNA Covid-19 vaccines (i.e., Moderna or Pfizer-BioNTech) and myocarditis and pericarditis."
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Berkeley Lovelace Jr. titled "Small Study Points to Possible Cause of Myocarditis Following mRNA Vaccination in Young Men" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 5, 2023.

Comments about singer Jason Aldean

- An article by Simon Kent titled "Woke Fail: Jason Aldean's 'Try That in a Small Town' Rockets to Number 2 on Charts" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Noa Halff titled "Joe Rogan Slam Critics of Jason Aldean's Song 'Try That in a Small Town' Saying Numerous Rap Songs Are Worse" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

Comments about Shannon Sharpe on ESPN?

• An article by Michael Blinn titled "Shannon Sharpe: Joining ESPN With Stephen A. Smith Would Be 'Great' [the ESPN Audience of 421,000 Viewers Is Larger Than the Audience of 154,000 With FS-1]" was posted at nypost.com on July 21, 2023.

Comments – strikes in Hollywood

- An article by Irina Ivanova titled "Why Are [65,000] Hollywood Actors on Strike? [The Two Main Issues Are Higher Pay and Tighter Regulations on the Use of Artificial Intelligence in Creative Projects]" was posted at cbsnews.com on July 19, 2023.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Report: SAG-AFTRA [Actors] Strike Costing Studios 'About \$600,000 Per Week'" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by Adam S. Levy titled "Dwayne 'The Rock' Johnson Makes a Record-Setting Donation to SAG-AFTRA Foundation Relief Fund as Actors' Strike Nears Third Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Netflix Lists A.I. Product Manager Job With Staggering Salary Up to \$900,000 a Year as Hollywood Executives Insist It's 'Just Not Realistic' to Pay Actors More as They Strike Over A.I. Protections and Pay" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

Comments – Snow White

• An article by Sarah Weaver titled "Snow White Remake's Star [Rachel Zegler] Touts Movie's Woke Agenda: 'She's Not Going to Be Dreaming About Love'" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Comments – Barbenheimer (Barbie and Oppenheimer)

- An article by David Marcus titled "What Everyone Is Really Talking About After Barbenheimer How Our Once Magical Movie Theaters Are Now Squalid, Overpriced, Understaffed Soviet-Era Costcos Marred by Violence and Filth" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Barbenheimer [Barbie and Oppenheimer] Saves Cinema; Mega-Hit Double Feature Scores Biggest Opening Weekend Since Before the Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

Comments – Barbie

- An article by Christian Toto titled "Woke 'Barbie' Drowns in Feminism, Lectures" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on July 19, 2023.
- An article by Ezra Dulis titled "Looks Like 'Barbie' Marketing Was a Bait-and-Switch [That Is Not Geared Toward Children at All]" was posted at breitbart.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Woke Is So Hated, 'Barbie' Had to Hide It" was posted at breitbart.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Elena Salvoni titled "Now Elon Musk Joins Backlash Against Barbie Film's Portrayal of Anti-Man Feminism Saying: 'If You Take a Shot Every Time Barbie Says the Word 'Patriarchy' You Will Pass Out Before the Movie Ends'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

Comments – Oppenheimer

- An article by Eve Wagstaff titled "Oppenheimer Is Blasted for It's 'Blow Up Doll' Portrayal of Female Characters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.
- An article by David Averre titled "Florence Pugh's Topless Scene in Oppenheimer Is Censored in Middle East and India With Star's Body Covered Up by a Computer-Generated Black Dress" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Harry Howard titled "Eagle-Eyed History Buffs Point Out an Error in Christopher Nolan's Oppenheimer Blockbuster That's Commonly Made in WW-II Movies [the

Celebrations Waving American Flags After Japan's Surrender Showed 50 Stars Instead of 48 – Even Though Alaska and Hawaii Did Not Become States Until 1959]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

When did the deep state declare war on Trump?

• Looking back to June 2023, an article by Julio Rosas titled "Tucker Says This Is the Moment the DC Establishment Wanted to Lock Up Trump [Citing the Debate Stage on February 16, 2016, When Trump Said: 'The Invasion of Iraq Was a Costly Mistake and It Was a Mistake Based on a Lie That the U.S. Government Knew About Beforehand' – Which Implicated Too Many People on Both Sides]" was posted at townhall.com on June 14, 2023.

Will corporate media return Pulitzer prizes?

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Won't Return Fake Pulitzer, 'Stands By' Russia Reporting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2023.

More comments about corporate news media

- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Jeff Bezos' Washington Post Is on Pace to Lose \$100 Million in Just a Year" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 22, 2023.
- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "[Disney's] 'The View' [Show]: All White People 'Continue to Reap the Benefits' of Slavery" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Ana Navarro [on 'The View'] Gets So Unhinged [With Cursing] That Producers Have to Cut Her Audio [When She Talks About Ron DeSantis]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "NPR Ridiculed for Regurgitating Claim That the Movement to Push Bug Food on the Masses Is a 'Racist' Conspiracy Theory" was posted at theblaze.com on July 25, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Fox News Reportedly Scrubs Satanic Group From Charitable Donation List After Investigative Report" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 25, 2023

• An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "Clueless Washington Post Claims GOP Should 'Rethink Attacks on Biden Economy'" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 26, 2023.

Kamala Harris – receives push-back about slavery

- An article by Hanna Panreck titled "CNN Panelist Calls Out VP Harris Over 'Completely Made Up' Florida Slavery Curriculum Claim" was posted at foxnews.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Black Member of Florida Curriculum Board [Dr. William B. Allen] Rips VP Harris' Slavery Claims as 'Categorically False'" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "RFK Jr. Shrugs Off Biden Family Corruption Allegations: Won't Be a 'Spear Tip to My Campaign'" was posted at foxnews.com on July 17, 2023.
- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "RFK Jr. Pivots on Biden Corruption Allegations, Calls for 'Real Investigation' Following Recent Developments" was posted at foxnews.com on July 24, 2023.

Cornel West

• An article by Kyle Morris titled "Top Obama [Election] Strategist [David Axelrod] Warns Democrats About Another Third-Party Threat [Cornel West] to Biden Re-Election: 'Alarm Bells'" was posted at foxnews.com on July 22, 2023.

Sad to watch – Joe Biden's age limitations

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Emily Braeger titled "Obama Is 'Running the White House' as 'Puppet' Biden Accused of Pushing His Woke Agenda" was posted at dailyexpress.com on April 28, 2023.
- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Reveals That Obama Is 'Helping Out a Lot' and Jokes That He Looks for the Ex-President Every Time He

Hears Hail to the Chief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 29, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Joe Biden Uses Shorter Air Force One Staircase to Hide Mobility Problems" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.

- An article by Simon Kent titled "Note Cards, Early Nights, Less Stairs, Vacations: How Biden's Age Impacts His Campaign" was posted at breitbart.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Tony Kinnett titled "Biden Announces He's Cured Cancer; When Will We Talk About His Health?" was posted at dailysignal.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Alexa Lardieri titled "Is This What You Call 'Curing Cancer'? Death Rates From Devastating Disease Have Been Falling by Just 1 Percent Each Year Since Biden Took Office Despite President's Claim He Has 'Ended Cancer as We Know It'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "White House Alters Official Transcript of Speech Where Biden Claimed Credit for Curing Cancer" was posted at bongino.com on July 26, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Bob McManus titled "[New York Governor Kathy] Hackle's Hilarious Council on Community Justice Shows She's Nothing but Governor Gaslight" was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2023.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Eric] Swalwell: Republicans Are a Party of Violence, Chaos and Grievances" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Senators Look to Slip Green Card Giveaway for Biden's [Tens of Thousands of] Afghans Into Defense Spending Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Alec Schemmel titled "George and Alex Soros Max Out [Each \$6,600] to Israel-Hating Congresswoman [Pramilia Jayapal]" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "All in the Family: Democrat Maxine Waters Pays Thousands More From Campaign to Daughter" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Wills Robinson and Katelyn Caralle titled "Secret Service Said Biden's 'Stupid' German Shepherd Commander Would Have 'Already Been Put Down' If It Wasn't His After Biting 7 People in 4 Months and Sending an Agent to Hospital" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.

Conservative supporters and detractors

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "[Louisiana] Senator [John] Kennedy Explains Why Democrats' New SCOTUS Ethics Bill Is 'Not About Ethics'" was posted at townhall.com on July 24, 2023.

- An article by Reagan Reese titled "GOP Senators' New Bill Would Crack Down on 'Marxist' Race-Based Lessons in K-12 Schools" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "NBC Is Slammed for Report About Black People Needing 'Safe Spaces' to Camp to Avoid 'Trauma' From White People Who Might Have Trump Flags" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

Republican presidential candidates

• An article by Rob Crilly titled "2024 Republican Hopeful Vivek Ramaswamy's Sensational Idea: The United States Should Leave the United Nations and There Is No Reason for 'Its Continued Existence'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 21, 2023.

Comments about Trump

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Pence Isn't 'Convinced' Trump's Actions on January 6 Were Criminal as Democrat Rep. Schiff Says He 'Can't Imagine' a More Serious Crime" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 23, 2023.
- An article by Mitt Romney titled "Donors, Don't Fund a Trump Plurality [Asking GOP Donors to Pressure Low-Polling Candidates to Drop Out of Race]" was posted at wsj.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Powell titled "[Podcaster] Joe Rogan Has No Interest in 'Helping' Donald Trump, Refuses to Let Him on His Podcast" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Brooke Singman, Jake Gibson and Bill Mears titled "Trump Charged With Additional Counts in Special Counsel's Classified Records Probe" was posted at foxnews.com on July 27, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Republicans React With Fury to 'Brazen' Timing of Bombshell New Trump Indictment and Claim Charges Were Filed to Distract From Biden Family Scandals After First Son's Sweetheart Deal Collapsed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 28, 2023.

General interest

• An article by Lauren Haughey titled "Indestructible Terminator-Style Killer Robots Move One Step Closer to Reality as Scientists Discover Self-Healing Metals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2023.

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "\$2 Billion Red State Theme Park [Near Tulsa, Oklahoma] Plans to 'Celebrate All That We Stand for in America' and Rival Woke Disney Parks" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Larry Neumeister titled "Doctor [in Englewood, New Jersey] Who Molested Patients Convicted of Federal Sex Counts" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 24, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Ex-Columbia Gynecologist Robert Hadden to Be Sentenced to 20 Years in Prison for [Sexually] Abusing Patients" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Blind Boy (14) Has His Vision Restored by Eyedrops That Use Inactivated Herpes Virus in Potential Breakthrough That Could Help Millions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Megyn Kelly Rips US Women's Soccer Team for Standing Silent During the National Anthem at World Cup" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 24, 2023.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Nearly Half a Million Vehicles [436,000 Vehicles] Made by Mazda, Nissan, Toyota and Tesla Are Recalled Across the U.S. Due to Serious Safety Faults That Could 'Lead to Serious Injuries' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 25, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "California Single Father Undergoes Rare Triple Organ Transplant [Heart, Kidney and Liver] After Sarcoidosis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 26, 2023.

• • • •

An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "[250] Celebrities Demand Big Tech [Platforms] Use Covid Censorship Tactics on Those Who Dissent From Trans Orthodoxy" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 26, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Meta Mark Zuckerberg
- TikTok Shou Zi Chew
- Twitter Elon Musk and Linda Yaccarino
- YouTube Neal Mohan

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Judge Andrew P. Napolitano titled "Has Liberty Died in Our Hearts?" was posted at creators.com on July 27, 2023. Following is the article.

Judge Learned Hand (1872-1961) said: "Liberty lies in the hearts of men and women; when it dies there, no constitution, no law, no court can save it; no constitution, no law, no court can even do much to help it."

Late last week, a judge on the Foreign Intelligence Surveillance Court revealed that he had had enough of the FBI and Congress trashing the Constitution. The normally secretive court and the normally secretive judge explained in a rare public opinion the unlawful behavior of FBI agents spying on ordinary Americans in violation of the Fourth Amendment.

The FISA Court judge revealed that the FBI has spied illegally on 278,000 Americans in 2022, including (all un-named) a U.S. senator, a state senator and a state judge. These revelations should have been shocking, but they were buried on the back pages of weekend newspapers and never made it to a national debate. The story was not even featured prominently on major websites.

The restraints imposed on the government in the Fourth Amendment have been so routinely and consistently disregarded that the public has come to expect them – and their revelations no longer outrage the conscience.

Nevertheless, every encroachment upon personal freedom – here the natural human right to be left alone – when unchecked, forms a small precedent, and becomes another step on the stairway to totalitarianism. It makes the next encroachment easier for the zealots in the government to accomplish and to justify.

If Americans believe that the Bill of Rights means what it says, then all rational persons – except the zealots in the deep state and the quislings in Congress – should be demanding that the Congress and the FBI conform to and abide by the restraints imposed upon them by the Constitution they have sworn to uphold.

The Fourth Amendment, which was written in the aftermath of British soldiers searching colonial homes with general warrants – search where you please and seize what you wish – serves two values. The first is privacy, and the second is restraint upon the government.

Privacy is a natural human right. A right is an indefensible claim against the whole world. The right to privacy comes from our hearts, along with other natural human rights – such as life, speech, press, association, religion, self-defense, travel, ownership and use of property. We all yearn for privacy. Because privacy is integral to us (like the yearning to think as you wish and say what you think) it is not a gift or privilege from the government.

In practicing privacy in the Fourth Amendment, James Madison (the drafter of the Bill of Rights)

was determined to prevent the new American government from doing to Americans what the British had done to the colonists. Thus, the Fourth Amendment serves that purpose (and embraces privacy as a value, a human right superior to the needs of the government) by imposing a warrant requirement on the government.

The warrant requirement protects all people (good, bad, Americans, foreigners, people the government hates and fears) from the violation of their privacy. Surveillance is a search for and seizure of data from or about a person, and all searches and seizures can only lawfully be done via a warrant.

Only judges can issue warrants, and they can only do so after evaluating evidence under oath demonstrating that it is more likely than not that exists more evidence of crime in the place to be searched or on the person or thing to be seized. The warrant itself must specifically describe the place to be searched or the person or thing to be seized.

The warrant requirement's second purpose is to confine the government and its appetite for surveillance to crimes that have already occurred. This is done by limiting the basis for the warrant to probable cause – the more likely than not standard. Thus, only probable cause of crimes that have already occurred can be presented to a judge in a warrant application.

Sadly, much of this changed from and after 9/11, as President George W. Bush sought to blame anyone and anything he could for his own failures to abide intelligence warnings. Foremost among those blamed was "The Constitution Itself."

Bush persuaded Congress to eliminate the warrant requirement for foreign persons communicating in the U.S. so the government could surveil them and predict their crimes. Thus, Congress enacted section 702 of FISA authorizing the FBI and their federal cousins to spy without warrants on foreign persons and on the Americans with whom the foreign persons communicate. The FISA Court has extended this authority to the sixth level of communication.

Section 702 expires at the end of the year. It is unconstitutional on its face – Congress cannot alter the Fourth Amendment – and it should not be reenacted.

When the FBI spies on a foreign person without a warrant and comes upon communications of an American, those communications are supposed to be put into a database and accessed only by a search warrant. The angry FISA Court judge revealed last week that that database (containing warrantlessly obtained private communications of suspicion-free Americans) was accessed illegally by FBI agents 278,000 times last year.

We don't know who the public officials are who were swept up in this. But we do know that when the state judge complained to the FBI about constitutional violations he observed and which were not redressed by local authorities, the FBI spied on him!

Enough is enough. If we don't fire and prosecute the folks who have sullied the Constitution, if we are no longer outraged at its most obvious violations, if we elect to office those who promise

to uphold it and reelect them after they have trashed it; we must recognize that we have lost freedom in our hearts.

And then it is gone.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."